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This Public Comment on Suggestions was lodged 30 October 2020 by  
Darren McSweeney 

an Australian Citizen, resident of Victoria, and member of the Australian 
Public Service. 

 
 

 

 

Cover photograph for illustration may be cropped or resized from the original 
image.  
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Political disclaimer 
This comment complies with the conditions of employment in the Australian 

Public Service (APS) in accordance with the Public Service Act 1999, the APS 
Code of Conduct, and the APSC Guide for making public comments and 

participating online. 

The views, opinions, arguments and recommendations presented in this Comment 
on Suggestions to the redistribution of electoral divisions of Victoria are 
the author’s own and in no way reflect the views of Services Australia, the 

Australian Public Service or Australian Government. 

My capacity to fulfil my duties in a professional, impartial and apolitical 
manner is, in no way, affected by exercising my right to participate in public 

and political debate by lodging this public submission. 

My right to hold and express views as an Australian Citizen is protected under 
Australian law. 

I hold no interest in, and do not stand to receive any benefit or advantage 
resulting from the outcome of this redistribution. I have written this 

submission as a private citizen taking a personal interest in psephology and 
the electoral redistribution process. I am not now, nor at any time in the 

past been a member of any political party or similar associated organisation. 

This comment is lodged claiming political neutrality. No political bias or 
partiality is implied within this submission and none should be inferred.  

Comments regarding suggested names of divisions are provided in accordance 
with guidelines for naming federal electoral divisions. Comments on suggested 

names are provided on merit of the individual and their contribution to 
Australian society and do not reflect political partiality of the eponymous 

persons, unless specified. Comments on proposals to abolish a division name or 
division – should any such proposal exist – should not be taken to be a 

reflection of the performance or character of the eponymous person, nor the 
current member of Parliament representing that division.  

Criticism of submissions or decisions taken as part of this redistribution is 
based solely on the merit of the arguments and recommendations presented 

therein and serves solely to improve electoral representation for the people 
of Victoria. It is not in any way a reflection upon any individual, government 

or community group or organisation participating in this process, nor any 
member of a Redistribution Committee, augmented Electoral Commission, any 
other member of the APS, the Australian Electoral Commission, any other 

Australian Government entity, agency, department or any current or past member 
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